Public Library Division
Interim Activity Report, March 1998

In activities for the year the Public Library Division Executive Board: 

Solicited marketing success stories with distribution of marketing questionnaire at a Public Library Directors quarterly meeting and in OLA Hotline, with a view to publishing a collection of ideas. Limited response indicated low interest and project was tabled; 

Reviewed current City General Records Retention Schedule/StateArchives and made recommendations regarding library records to state panel reviewing document retention administrative rules; 

Co-sponsored transmission of video conference on June 3, 1997, regarding impact of the Telecommunications Act; 

Studied options for expanding representation of library positions in Local Government Personnel Institute (LGPI) compensation survey and for funding a separate survey for Oregon libraries. Because many libraries are part of City or County government, librarians were encouraged to visit with these personnel departments to help define job descriptions for LGPI survey. High cost of a separate salary survey using position descriptions with specific skill sets developed by library community would require a financial partner to achieve and maintain. This activity is being continued. 

Conveyed by letter to Library Development Team at the State Library concerns about future of printed annual statistical reports and request for retrospective printing of reports from past four years and involvement by library community in evaluating any migration toward electronic reporting. 

Sponsored at OLA Conference 1998 full-day preconference on developing facilitating skills, two additional 90-minute programs, and the Public Library Dinner with entertainment and presentation of the OLE Award. 

Aletha Bonebrake, Chair
